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September Meeting 
New Business:   Tony and Tom talked about 
which days we should use the school field 
and the Anoka airport field.  It was decided to 
use the airport on Saturdays and the school on 
Sundays and possibly Wednesdays, and the 
rest of the week at the airport.  Tony will 
check with Tom at the school to see if 
Wednesdays are okay to use.  We talked about 
putting a concrete circle at the field, possible 
4’ in diameter and to also wait until next 
spring to install it.  Bob Cheney says he 
hasn’t had any leaks on the mower so far, but 
he’s still cautiously optimistic about the 
temporary fix.  Tom Sontag has put down 
128lbs of fertilizer on the field so far this fall, 

he has another 128lbs to put down later this 
year.  
Jeff Lange is battling health issues, I don’t 
believe he’s accepting phone calls but he 
might appreciate a note from some of us.  His 
address is 853 7th Ave S, South St Paul MN 
55075. 

Notice: Our next meeting is on October 
29th and will be in one of the meeting 
rooms at the Lynx FBO building.    

Show and Tell:   Tom S. showed his Enya .15 
powered rendition of a ’69 Barracuda, and 
talked about its flying characteristics.  John C. 
had his Nobler outside at the field.  
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From Jim Gevay 

 

Dave Kruse
In Navy-sponsored Nats of yesteryear, the 
Navy asked contestants (on entry forms) if 
they would like publicity to be sent to 
their home town newspapers.  This press 
release and photo were sent by the 
Command Information Bureau from the 
1968 Nats at Naval Air Station Olathe 
Kansas.
Dennis Leonhardi



Field Report

The airport field received its fourth and last 
application of fertilizer. This time it was 
given winterizer. 
The four applications came close to the 
poundage recommended by the UM extension 
office, who tested the soil.
The grass is looking better than ever.
Unfortunately, pocket gophers have returned. 
I hope to address this issue in the coming 
days.
Hope to see you in the circle soon.
Tom Sontag

  

StickStir Update 
The StickStir was designed to be a simple-
to-build airframe, with an engine nacelle 
that easily could be removed and used on 
other airplanes.  
The idea was intended for scout troops 
and other groups of kids, who could build 
an airplane for $10 from a paint stir stick 
and one sheet of 24” balsa, and then share 
the removable engine nacelle, the most 
expensive part. 
The engine nacelle can be removed with a 
single bolt. 
It worked, with one flaw. My home built 
engine nacelle was bulky, causing the CG 
to be way too forward. 
The concept was recently improved by 
replacing my home built engine nacelle 
with a standard nylon mount, modified 
with permanent landing gear, aka Keith’s 
gear. 

 

This modification allowed the stick to be 
shortened, and the nacelle to be bolted 
closer to the wing.  
The balance point is further aft, improving 
balance. She flies much better now. 
Tom Sontag 



From Dennis  

         Bob out flying 

 



 
 
 
 

  

 

MEETING NOTICE:– October 29th 
and will be in one of the meeting 
rooms at the Lynx FBO building.   
The Piston Poppers Club meetings are 
held on the last Thursday of each 
month at the Anoka Co. Airport in 
Blaine, MN. Enter the airport road 
from the automatic gates on the West 
side, turn right and go south past the 
airport beacon to the 2 
  



 


